
 

 

 
JANUARY MEMBERS MEETING VIA MAIL 
This year has been an unprecedented year due to 
the pandemic and, as such, requires us to change 
and adapt to how we conduct our annual January 
member and general business meeting. The 
business meeting held at the end of January each 
year is each member’s opportunity to vote for five 
board members, to elect a NABO representative in 
the odd years, and to review the previous year’s 
financial report.  
 
Due to the pandemic, the Board has decided to 
conduct these activities via postal mail. Specific 
details are still being worked out; however, the 
necessary ballots and financial reports will be sent 
to each member in January 2021.  
 
We recognize this is not the optimal situation. 
However, the Board is doing its best to proceed 
with our standard business activities during these 
trying times while keeping our members, 
employees and the community safe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TENTATIVE: JANUARY TO-GO DINNER 
The Board of Directors is hopeful to offer a 
curbside to-go dinner once again in the month of 
January. We continue to monitor the COVID-19 
situation especially coming out of the Holiday 
season. If numbers begin to trend downward and 
the Board is comfortable with a curbside to-go 
dinner for the month of January, we will 
communicate via our email blasts and social 
media outlets. Should we move forward, ​the 
dinner option would most likely be the last 
weekend of the month.  
 
Typically the January dinner is the members-only 
dinner which is free and part of the general 
business meeting. In 2021, all general business 
will be done via mail. If we are able to move 
forward with a January dinner to-go option, this 
would be a dinner that members and guests 
would pay for. 
 
Our focus continues to be on ensuring that we 
are keeping our members, employees, volunteers 
and community safe. Thank you for your patience 
and understanding. Be on the lookout for any 
updates! 
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NEWSLETTER CONTENT 
Do you have a Basque recipe, historical tidbit, 
game or activity that you’d like to share with other 
Euzkaldunak members so we can keep being 
Basque while we shelter in place? Send it to 
newsletter@basquecenter.com and we’ll do our 
best to feature it in the newsletter! 
 
EUZKALDUNAK PHOTOS WANTED 
Do you have photos from past Euzkaldunak 
events? We are interested in any pictures that 
capture our rich history. They can include photos 
from local events like Jaialdi, San Inazio, 
Sheepherders Ball, monthly dinners, etc., or 
anything that involves our member activities like 
Boiseko Gazteak, Txantxangorriak, Aiztan Artean 
or Oinkari Dancers. Historical photos of the 
Basque Center facility are always appreciated as 
well. Your submissions will be digitally scanned 
and placed on the website. If you have photos to 
share, please contact Ed Orbea at 
photos@basquecenter.com​. 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Above photos are from the Basque Center 
Facebook page and were taken at assorted 
member dinners in the early 1980’s. 
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BASQUE FOLKLORE: “THE DEVIL’S AGE” 
from Wentworth Webster’s 1879 collection, 
Basque Legends. 
 

There was a gentleman and lady who were very 
poor. This man used to sit sadly at a cross-roads. 
There came to him a gentleman, who asked: “Why 
are you so sad?” 

“Because I have not wherewith to live.” 
He said to him, “I will give you as much money 

as you like, if at such a time you tell the age of the 
devil.” 

Our man goes off happy. He leads a merry life 
with his wife, for they wanted for nothing. They 
lived at a great rate. But time went on, and ​the​ time 
was approaching. This man recollected that he had 
not busied himself at all about the devil's age. He 
became pensive. His wife asked him what was the 
matter with him then? Why is he not happy? That 
they wanted for nothing; why is he so sad? He tells 
her how it is that he got rich, and what compact he 
had made with a gentleman. His wife said to him: 

“If you have nothing but that, it is nothing at all. 
Get into a barrel of honey, and when you come out 
of it get into another barrel of feathers, and 
dressed like that go to the cross-roads and wait for 
the devil there. You will put yourself on all fours, 
and walk backwards and forwards, and go 
between his legs, and walk all round him.” 

The man does as his wife had told him. The 
devil comes, and draws back (when he sees him); 
and our man goes up quite close to the devil. The 
devil being frightened said to him: 

“I am so many years old, and I have never seen 
any animal like that, and such a frightful one.” 

Our man had heard enough. He went off home 
at full speed and told his wife that they would want 
for nothing, that he had done as she had told him, 
just as if she had been a witch, and that he was no 
longer afraid of the devil. They lived rich and 
happily, and if they lived well, they died well too. 

 
--Franchun Beltzarri 
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FROM THE SECRETARY 
Membership Dues 
Reminder: 2020 memberships 
expired on December 31. If 
you’ve not yet paid your 2021 
dues, please submit them by 
January 15, 2021. Only those 
who have paid their 2021 dues 
will receive the financial report 
and voting ballots. 
 

To renew by mail, send a check or money 
order to the Basque Center at 601 W. 
Grove St, Boise, ID 83702. To renew online, visit 
basquecenter.com/membership-renewal ​, fill out 
the form, and submit your payment via credit or 
debit card. 
 
With either renewal method, please include any 
updates to your contact information so we can 
make sure you continue to receive Euzkaldunak 
communications. 
 
Urte berri on! Happy New Year! 
-- Patty Gabica, Euzkaldunak Secretary/Treasurer 
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EUZKALDUNAK MEMORIAL DONATIONS 
In loving memory of: 
Carmen Bidaburu 

Terry & Gloria Miller 
 
Mel Bengoechea 

Ron Filler & Loretta Halling 
 
Toni Achabal 

Phil & Margaret Legarreta 
 
Wally Yates 

Jack & Barbara Areitio 
 
EMAIL VERSION OF THIS NEWSLETTER 
Did you know that Euzkaldunak spends around 
$500 per month (approx. $5000 per year) on 
printing and mailing costs for this newsletter? If 
you are currently reading this on a printed paper 
copy and have an email address, why not try 
switching your newsletter delivery to the 
“electronic” version and receive it via email 
instead? Email versions of the newsletter typically 
arrive a week sooner than the printed version and 
help our organization save costs that can be put to 
other uses. To switch your newsletter delivery 
preference to electronic, send an email to 
secretary@basquecenter.com​. 
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Congratulations to Anita Anacabe Franzoia, who 
has been named the recipient of the inaugural 
Pete T. Cenarrusa Award by the Cenarrusa 
Foundation for Basque Culture! Read more at 
elkodaily.com​. 
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JANUARY ZORIONAK 
If you don’t see your birthday during your birthday month and 
would like it to show up on this list, please email 
secretary@basquecenter.com so it can be added to our database. 

Euzkaldunak member birthdays: 
Jill Aldape, Diana Aldape-Berggren, Regina 
Aldecoa, Rick Allington, Elisabet Amuchastegui, 
Miren Anton, Teresa Aramburu, Sean Aucutt, 
Andi Basterrechea, Christine Bender, Maite 
Bengoa, Shane Bengoechea, Toni Berria, Toni 
Bicandi, Alex Laurenz- Bieter, Bonnie Bilbao, 
Julie Bilbao, Lydia Black, Angeles Bork, James 
Boyd, Barry Bumgarner, Esther Ciganda, Sheri 
Cook, Joseba Criswell, Jean Dalia Jr., Mara 
Davis, Zach Echevarria, Sergio 
Gabicagogeascoa, Robbie Gary, Ryan 
Geraghty, Rick Goodson, Charlie Griggs III, Lisa 
Guerricabeitia, Gayle Hatch, Elisa Knox, Yasone 
Lejardi Krakau, Ramona Larrea, Fulgencio "Phil" 
Legarreta, Simon Lete, Mark Lliteras, Shannon 
Luckie, John D Luque, PJ Mansisidor, Ray 
Maxwell, Jim Mendiguren, Thomas Mendiola, 
Terry J Miller, Anne Miller, Frank Muguira, Luke 
Murgoitio, Maria Neira, Carly Opheim, Nicole 
Pape, Christi Phillips, Christina Eiguren 
Rhoades, Erica Saxton, Marianne Schaffeld, 
Dan Scott, Connie Amorebieta Smith, Tyler 
Smith, Robert Totorica, Teresa Uberuaga, Salle 
C Uberuaga, Blas Uberuaga, Damiana 
Uberuaga, Isana Urquidi, Alisa Williams, Kaiet 
Ysursa, Rick Yzaguirre, Tom L Zabala 

https://elkodaily.com/news/local/elkos-anacabe-franzoia-chosen-for-new-cenarrusa-foundation-award/article_0c1063e4-0c7d-5e62-933a-631055ed46fe.html


 

 
 

 
 
YOUR 2020 EUZKALDUNAK BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 
 
BASQUE CENTER STAFF 
Patty Gabica, Secretary and Treasurer Julian Lete, Operations Manager 
Albert Totorica, Rental Manager Sean Aucutt, Bartender 
Jesus Alcelay, Chef 
 
 
 
BASQUE CENTER RENTAL 
To inquire about renting the Basque Center for a function or meeting, please contact Albert Totorica, 
Basque Center Rental Manager, at ​rentals@basquecenter.com​, visit ​www.basquecenter.com/rentals​, or call 
208-331-5097. Euzkaldunak members receive discounted rental rates. 
 
 
NEWSLETTER INFORMATION 
If you have information that you would like to include in the ​February 2021 newsletter ​, please submit your 
written information by ​January 18 ​ to: Euzkaldunak Newsletter, 601 Grove St, Boise, ID 83702, or email it to 
newsletter@basquecenter.com​. If you email it, the chance of a typographical error is less. For mailing 
address changes, e-mail Patty Gabica at ​secretary@basquecenter.com​.  
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Martin Bilbao, President 
Tyler Smith, Vice-President 
Ed Orbea ​, Director 
Johnny Boyd, Director 
Ryan Boyd, Director 

 Mike Franzoia, Director 
Alicia Knox​, Director 
Todor Azurtza, Director 
Isana Urquidi, Director 
Ricardo Yanci, Director 
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